Minutes from September 7, 2016   LHC
Quorum  in attendance Lorraine Chaffee, Andrea Cheeney, Caroline Cross, Kathie Beam, Cliff Oster, Dennis McClary
Minutes :  Motion to accept minutes from Aug meeting moved by Lorraine and seconded by Andrea   
Acknowledge Guests: None
Treasurer:  Kathie reports our check book balance is $7617.72 with a $99.28 check not yet cleared. Available funds are $7518.44. 
Correspondence:  1. Carolyn Sweet of UNH Ext for Community Econ. Dev. asked to meet with Dennis and CA on September 19th at 2:30. It is a new position. She is orienting herself to various organizations within Sullivan County and asks to meet us. Who else would like to attend?
Archival Update:  1. Andrea and Lorraine explained the new Congregationalist officers who should receive our receipt of deeds and other church papers are Ginger Cheeney and Tina Christie. Dennis will deliver them to one or the other. 2. Carole-Anne Centre advises she is willing to meet with members to review our archival holdings and tasks yet to do. We have been entrusted with some wonderful objects, papers, drawings, photos etc. 3. In order to share various archival treasures with the townspeople we agreed to locate and make copies suitable for framing of the original Town Charter. Andrea offered to ask Allen Rumrill of the CCHS for info on how to make copies without damaging the original. Lorraine offered to locate the original.  We also agreed it would be fun and valuable to photograph and or copy historic material stored in the old Town safe. (Copies of the Town Charter would be a great thing for school, Muni Building and Meetinghouse.)
Web/Facebook update No changes or topics to report at this time..
Fall Festival : We plan to have an informational table in the Meetinghouse. The following volunteered to man the table at assigned times throughout the day; Lorraine , Laura Rheaume, Mike Sweeney, Cliff, Kathie and Caroline. 
 Meetinghouse  update  1. We agree to ask Griffin Construction to please have new lamp mounted before Fall Festival. 2. Griffin will begin repair of clapboards and the Holden Hill stairs after Fall Festival. 3. Discussion on the need to scrape and paint the interior windows took place. We will discuss another time how to get this done perhaps with volunteers. 3. Future projects will be discussed at a later date: walk way, Interior décor (Select from our archives drawings of Gov. Langdon, General Sullivan, Tom Jefferson). 
Old Business  1 Kathie to look into ideas for community activities at the Meetinghouse, perhaps in partnership with the NH Humanities Council. 2. Possible Activities, a series of speakers to discuss history, fun stories, interesting events having to do with our part of the state. How about a speaker from the Newport Historical Society our county seat? 3. Old time Penny Auction. 4. How about an ice cream social or photo and document scanning party for many years. Maybe an oral history booth at the same time? 5. Inviting a speaker to show junior and senior high students “How to record a family member’s oral history.”   6. We have not shared with the public the cool information Lorraine and Carole-Anne found at the State Library and NH Historical Society. 7. Need additional Heritage Commission members with the same energy and great ideas.

New Business  1. Prentiss Bridge grounds not tended to. Kathie Beam to call this to the attention of the Selectboard. 
Adjourn: Andrea moved to adjourn. Lorraine seconded.
